
Agenda Item B.1 
 PRESENTATION 
 Meeting Date:  July 20, 2021 
 
 
 
 
TO: Mayor and Councilmembers 
 
FROM: Michelle Greene, City Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Introduction of Sheriff’s Office Personnel 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
Receive an introduction to new Sheriff’s Office personnel assigned to the City of Goleta. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
During the past 16 months, three new officers on the Sheriff’s Office staff were assigned 
to positions required in the City’s contract for law enforcement services. However, due 
to COVID-19 restrictions and the need to conduct virtual City Council meetings, these 
officers have not yet been formally introduced to the City Council in person. Staff 
suggested, and Mayor Perotte and Mayor Pro Tempore Kyriaco concurred, that these 
officers now be introduced to the City Council during the City first in-person City Council 
meeting since March of 2020. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
 
The new personnel who have been assigned to Goleta are Lieutenant Richard 
Brittingham who serves as the Chief of Police Services; Sergeant Noel Rivas, who 
serves as the Motors Unit Sergeant; and Deputy Ben Sandu who serves as Goleta’s 
Community Resource Deputy. 
 
FISCAL IMPACTS: 
 
There are no fiscal impacts associated with the introduction of Sheriff’s Office personnel 
assigned to the City of Goleta. 
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